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History tells us that there are and 
were a great many women and men 
who have made a significant and 
world-changing contribution to the 
lives of us mere mortals, for both 
good and bad. It wouldn’t take much 
to reel off the names of the obvious 
candidates who may fit the bill. I 
hesitate to offer any suggestions 
simply because I might miss your 
favourites or mention contentious 
names.  

In recent months a lot has been 
written and said about many of the 
statues, plaques and 
commemorative descriptions of 
some of those who in the past were 
lauded as somehow worthy of 
recognition or praise. Again, you 
may be aware of some aspects of 
this debate particularly in relation to 
some ‘famous’ people who were 
involved in the slave trade, yet 
occupy a place in history, not least 
because they brought wealth and 
economic prosperity to this country 
and benefited others despite that 
iniquity of trading in human beings. 
Or they were prime examples of a 
‘Great Britain’ in an imperialist age 
when God was probably an 
‘Englishman’ spreading the virtues 
of a white Victorian, “we know best” 
culture and influence. 

Perhaps our heroes of yesterday 
did have feet of clay and were 
products of their age and are now 
somewhat diminished looking 
through 21st century eyes, values 
and analysis. 

Nonetheless there are around us, I 
would suggest, people who we can 
take inspiration from while 
understanding the limits of 
perfection we live within ourselves. 

As I write it is the 100th anniversary 
of the birth of Nelson Mandela, the 
terrorist and prisoner turned nation 
builder of South Africa who died in 
2013. Out of a struggle for equality 

Hurd The Word 
From the Revd. Alun Hurd   

NOTE - The management committee of The Link regret that it is unable to 
distribute literature for other organisations. Articles received after the 13th may be 
held over until the following month.   

Next deadline: 13th September 2018 for October issue.  

Cover picture:  Jonathan Longstaff clipping a Swartbles ewe. ( Lauren McWhirter) 

for the black and ‘coloured’ 
population in a deeply unequal 
apartheid society, he endured 27 
years in prison. There he formulated 
a personal Christian-based approach 
to life and a view of a society that 
could and should co-exist in a 
peaceful way. There is not space 
here to do justice to him or his 
legacy, not always universally 
accepted or appreciated, but we can 
say, even though the nation left 
behind after his death, with its 
obvious difficulties, was given a 
beacon of light and hope. For many 
all over the world Mandela has 
stood for freedom and a remarkable 
attitude regarding forgiveness to 
those who would have killed him 
and beat him down. 

Likewise, as Christians, I and many 
others look to our example of divine 
humanity and perfection as we 
perceive him, in the person of Jesus 
Christ, the Son of God. We have his 
teaching, his life and most 
importantly the love he 
demonstrated by dying on the cross 
for our sins, to express God the 
Father’s hope that we may all have 
eternal life because we are precious 
and loved by him. 

I and the church are imperfect as 
all of us are, but we strive for 
perfection to tread in the footsteps 
of Jesus who shows us the way as no 
other can. 

I hope and pray that you have 
good influences and role models in 
your life and can see and feel the 
positive things they can bring. 

Jesus says “Come to me you who 
are weary and burdened and I will 
give you rest …. for I am gentle in 
heart and you will find rest for your 
souls” (Matthew 11: 28-29).  

His offer can change your life and 
he doesn’t have feet of clay - think 
about it. 



 

 

SUNDAY SERVICES IN OUR CHAPELS FOR AUGUST 2018 

Vinelife Cumbria Fellowship:  Every Sunday in Orton Market Hall, 10.30 a.m. 

  5th 12th 19th 26th 

Tebay 10.30 a.m. 

6.30 p.m. 

S of P at PC 

4pm Cnxn Svce at Appleby 

S Radford SS OA T Dent 

Orton 

 

10.30 a.m. 

6.30 p.m. 

S Radford HC 

4pm Cnxn Svce at Appleby 

SS at Tebay D Law D Askew 

Newbiggin-on-

Lune 

10.30 a.m. 

6.30 p.m. 

MAFF OA 

4pm Cnxn Svce at Appleby 

SS at Tebay LA 

OA 

J Betts HC 

Ravenstonedale 2.00 p.m. 

6.30 p.m. 

LA 

4pm Cnxn Svce at Appleby 

10.30 a.m. SS at Tebay J Betts S Radford 

SUNDAY SERVICES IN OUR CHURCHES FOR AUGUST 2018 



 

 

SUNDAY SERVICES IN OUR CHAPELS FOR SEPTEMBER 2018 

Vinelife Cumbria Fellowship:  Every Sunday in Orton Market Hall, 10.30 a.m. 

  2nd 9th 16th 23rd 30th 

Tebay 10.30 a.m. 

6.30 p.m. 

M Beaven CA  H Hutchinson HF   

Orton 

 

10.30 a.m. 

6.30 p.m. 

    Gill Peterson HF 

Gill Peterson HF 

Newbiggin-on-

Lune 

10.30 a.m. 

6.30 p.m. 

     

Ravenstonedale 2.00 p.m. 

6.30 p.m. 

  C Ward 

D Marston 

  

SUNDAY SERVICES IN OUR CHURCHES FOR SEPTEMBER 2018 

The Editor regrets that since the Methodist Service Plan 
from September onwards was not yet available when  

The Link went to press, most of the September services in 
Methodist chapels are not included. 



 

 

Well, what an exhausting couple 
of weeks with football and 
Wimbledon! It has been lovely to 
be able to go down the Club and 
see the football in a larger version 
of TV, and with the added bonus of 
company and lovely cooked food 
one day and complimentary 
sandwiches for the second one. 
There are some great photos on 
the Tebay Club Facebook page.  
Many thanks to Rob and his team 
for all their hard work and 
hospitality. It has been so positive 
to see a smart football manager 
with compassion, toughness and 
also snazzy waistcoats. The England 
Team did well to get as far as they 
did. 

I was fortunate to pick up a 
larger TV in the Heart Foundation 
shop in Southport for £55. Having 
got to the stage with my old one of 
not seeing the tennis ball, or the 
messages on people’s mobiles on 
the soaps, without getting up out of 
my chair to check out where the 
ball was and what the messages 
said, it has been fantastic to watch 
Wimbledon easily for a change. 
There were some great matches, 
and seeing Nadal and Federer 
getting on a bit in tennis years yet 
playing so magnificently, as well as 
Serena back after having a baby 10 
months ago in difficult 
circumstances - what a challenge to 
us to try and get fit! If they can do 
it we can!  

It was so encouraging to see the 
large numbers (70 +) down at the 
school for the Family Fun afternoon 
on 8th July on a glorious day. Lots of 
fun was had by all, with the sports 
along with a lovely barbecue and 
other goodies. Many thanks to Pam 
and the others from the local 
churches who planned it,  and to all 
who helped in so many ways. 

So what lies ahead for us in 

August and September? Some are 

fortunate to have holidays, but  for 

some of us those days may be over 

 
 
 
 
 
Tebay Community Library  

and Drop In in the Hub,  
St. James’ Church 

 

Every Monday morning,  
10.00am - 12.00 noon 

 

Refreshments  
Books to borrow and buy 

All ages welcome 

A VIEW FROM TEBAY 

From Rosemary Campbell  

‘Twinkles’ 
 

Tuesdays 9.30—11.30 a.m.  
at Tebay Methodist Hall 

 

All welcome - 
with or without children  

 

Voluntary run playgroup—
Activities changed on a weekly 

basis including painting, 
playdough, drawing, cutting, 

dressing up, slides, bikes, 
music, reading. 

 

For more information contact 
Vicki Capstick - 07846 288685  

because of health or financial 

constraints. We live in a lovely part 

of the country, and if able to get 

out we can admire the Howgills, 

the Heart Wood, Killington Lake, 

the River Lune, and all the lovely 

flowers on the roadsides.  

It reminds me of a favourite 

hymn: 

 “For the beauty of the earth, 

 for the beauty of the skies,  

for the love which from our birth 

over and around us lies. 

Lord of all, to Thee we raise  

this our grateful hymn of praise”.  

 

Have a good summer! 

J’Unction 
Praying together 

for Tebay 
in the Hub 7.30-8.30 pm  

Tuesdays  
7th August and 4th September 

and every Tuesday in October! 

Tebay Methodist Church 
 

Church Anniversary 
Weekend 

 

Saturday 1st September 
Coffee Morning  
10 – 11.30 a.m. 

 

Sunday Service 10.30 a.m. 
Preacher: Deacon Melanie 

Beaven 

“2 Till  4” 
 

Do you enjoy 

Knitting/Sewing/

Crafts? 
 

Do you need a 

helping hand? 

Join us at Tebay 

Methodist Hall every 

Tuesday afternoon 

for a cuppa and a chat 

while crafting 
 

Call Dennis on 015396 24445  

Or just come along.  

Everyone welcome 

Excavation 
of the 

Roman-
British 

settlement at Hagg Farm, 
Swaledale 

 

Philip Bastow 
Swaledale and Arkengarthdale 

archaeology group 
 

Monday 8th October, 7.30 p.m. 

Tebay Methodist Chapel 
  

Non-members welcome   £3 



 

 

Tebay Methodist Church 
 

Harvest Festival weekend 
 

Saturday 15th September 
12 noon 

Pies Peas and Puddings 
 

Sunday 16th September 
10.30 a.m. 

Harvest Service  
Preacher: Mr H Hutchinson 

 

Come, give thanks and celebrate! 

A H E A D  
 

Tebay Methodist 
Church 

 

Fireworks Display 

Friday 6th November, 6 p.m. 

Tebay Community Choir 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Do you enjoy singing? Would 

you like to meet new people? If 
so, you may be interested in the 
Tebay Community Choir, which 
meets in the Hub underneath St 
James Church, opposite the 
Social Club.  

Singers of all experience levels 
are welcome and there is no 
need to commit to coming every 
week.  

The choir is open to adults and 
children over the age of 7, 
accompanied by an adult.  

We meet on Monday evenings 
from 7.30 pm until 8.30 pm with 
a break for coffee, tea and cake!  

Our next rehearsal will be on 
Monday 13th August. Just turn up 
on the night, or, if you would like 
more information, please ring 
Alison on 01228 546256. 

Volunteers for  
 House-to-House  

Collection  
in Tebay 

27th October  
to  

10th November  
 

Contact 
Graham Cave 
015396 24321 

by 20th October 

Tebay 

Sports 

& 

Social 

Club 

Sunday  

14th October 
10 Houses with 

Prizes 
 

Everyone  

Welcome 
 

Eyes Down at 

8.00pm 
 

ALL PROCEEDS TO  
2018 POPPY APPEAL 

Digging for Britons! 
Community Excavations in the 

Lune Gorge 
Lunesdale Archaeology Society (LAS) 

has been awarded a Heritage Lottery 
Fund grant to investigate a prehistoric 
settlement site just south of the known 
Roman fort at Low Borrowbridge in the 
Lune Gorge. The investigations will be 
conducted over the next two years and 
will offer an opportunity for volunteers 
to learn about archaeological 
techniques while revealing something 
of the lives of ordinary people at the 
time of the Roman occupation. The site 
on farming land in the Lune Gorge was 
discovered through aerial photography 
in the 1970s, surveyed in the 1990s, but 
has not otherwise been examined 
before. 

Jan Hicks of LAS commented: “It is 
fantastic to be able to examine this 
intriguing settlement site in detail over 
a two year period thanks to National 
Lottery players. We know that the 
Roman fort, half a mile to the north, 
was occupied throughout the Roman 
period (from around 70AD to at least 
350AD) but we know little about how 
the soldiers stationed there interacted 
with the local population, where their 
food came from and how they spent 
their wages. And we know very little 
about the locals, how they lived, farmed 
and went about their daily lives. The 
study will enable local volunteers to get 
involved in answering some of these 
questions. With the help of experts we 
will be running workshops in 
archaeological techniques, such as 
surveying, excavating and analysing/
dating finds so that those with no prior 
archaeological experience can play a 
part”.  

In true ‘Time Team’ style the work 
will begin with ‘geophys’ – geophysical 
surveys that allow us to identify 
remains below ground that may not be 
visible above but could be of 
archaeological significance. These 
surveys will help us to locate targets for 
excavation later this year and early 
next. LAS will be recruiting volunteers 
of all abilities to help with aspects of 
the study. Some may be keen to get 
down and dirty excavating in the 
trenches, while others may prefer to 
help with cleaning, sorting and 
identifying the finds.  

To find out more please visit website 
www.lunesdale.wordpress.com  

or email us at 
lunesdale.archaeology@gmail.com  



 

 

Our advertisers 
Please support our advertisers, and when you phone one to ask for their services,  

please tell them that you saw their advert in The Link! 

Year 5 and 6 visit to London. 
Year 5 and 6 had an amazing time on their London resi-
dential. They set off very early and had three hectic days 
in London; visiting the Houses of Parliament, the Natu-
ral History museum, Science museum, went on the Lon-
don Eye, went to watch ‘School of Rock’ musical before 
finishing at the Harry Potter Experience.  The year 5 and 
6’s were a credit to themselves and to Tebay School. 
They showed all our values of Responsibility, Respect 
and Resilience.  ‘Well done everyone, your behaviour 
and attitude was amazing and it was a pleasure to ac-
company you on your residential’…..Mrs Beardmore and 
Miss SB. 

Sports Day 2018 
Tebay School held a very successful Sports Day on 

Friday 6th July. Children, staff and parents 
competed in lots of races in the sun. 

The sponsored walk total for North West Guide Dogs 
was £222.70. A huge thank you to everyone who 
sponsored the children. The school will be presenting 
the cheque on Monday 16th July. 

The whole school including Nursery children have 
enjoyed a week of swimming at Penrith Leisure Centre, 
thank you to the staff at the Leisure centre and our 
parent helpers, Kass Haygarth, Bex Mandle and Julie 
Foster who accompanied the staff. 

On behalf of the staff and children, we would like to 
say a big, big thank you to everyone who has 
supported the school in any way.  Please look out for 
planned fundraisers in the Autumn term organised by 
Friends of Tebay School. The school is very lucky to 
have such a wonderful set of supportive parents.  

New Head and Assistant Head 
 

Tebay Primary School will be welcoming a new 
Headteacher and Assistant Headteacher in September 
2018. Mrs Lisa Bland will be taking over the role of 
Headteacher and Mrs Abigail Jardine will be Assistant 
Headteacher. Mille Seger Bernard, Sharon Hall, 
Michelle Fisher, Diane Clarke and Tracy Morland will 
continue their roles within the school. The team will 
ensure the school continues to provide the highest 
standards of teaching and learning and continues to 
create a happy, friendly and nurturing environment.  
 

School starts on Tuesday 4th September 2018. 
 

Please visit our website: 
www.tebay.cumbria.sch.uk for lots of useful information, 
pictures and up to date newsletters. 
If anyone would like to look around the school, please 
telephone or email Mrs Tracy Morland in the school office 
to arrange a convenient date and time  - 015396 24239 or 
admin@tebay.cumbria.sch.uk . 
 

Remember we admit children from their 3rd birthday and 
provide 30 hours of Nursery provision. Nursery children 
can also access before and after school club. 
 
Tebay Primary School is now a registered ‘Kidsafe UK’ 
school.   Kidsafe UK (Charity No:1105179) founded in 2004 
by Val Webb and Jude Walker, provides training to school 
staff in order for them to deliver Kidsafe specialised child 
protection/ safeguarding programmes to children and 
young people from Early Years through to Secondary 
School. 

http://www.tebay.cumbria.sch.uk
mailto:admin@tebay.cumbria.sch.uk


 

 

FAMILIES TOGETHER 
In Tebay & Orton 

The Barbecue and Fun Afternoon in Tebay School field,  

organised by members of local Anglican and Methodist churches  on Sunday 8th July. 

 “What an 

afternoon!! 

Fun, food, 

fellowship & 

friends both 

old and new, 

and bridges 

built in all 

sorts of ways 

that God will 

bless!! “ 

“The whole event seemed 

to be a real success and 

there was a lot of 

positive feedback from 

people who had come. 

We reckon about 70 

people were there in all 

and there was a lovely 

mixture of all ages from 

2 weeks to  over 80!” 
“Good - but the field 

was too small! Next 

year, bigger and 

better!” 

“Great to see the community 

coming together!” 

“The  races & parachute games were greatly 

appreciated, as was the face  painting & the 

food. There was a lovely atmosphere & a real 

family  feel.” 

“A big  

thank you to 

the organisers 

& to Tebay 

School - & to 

the weather - 

for a really 

fabulous 

afternoon."  



 

 

Barry Hawthorne Ministries 
Igniting the fires of Faith for 

Revival! 

New season of meetings  
with Barry and Karen Hawthorne 

 

FAITH - HEALING - HOLY SPIRIT 
 

Thursdays 2nd August and 6th September at 7pm 
Appleby Hub (Centre 67), Chapel Street, Appleby 

Praise and worship led by Karen  
followed by ministry of the word of God. 

 

http://www.barryhawthorneministries 
info@barryhawthorneministries.com 

Parish Registers 
 
Funeral 
The funeral of David James Trotter of Chapel 
House, Tebay, (82) took place at St. James’ Church, 
Tebay, on 13th June 2018, followed by interment in 
the churchyard.  
 
(We apologise for errors in the notice printed in the 
July issue of  The Link) 
 
 
Funeral Collections 
 
Trotter: Gifts at the funeral of  David Trotter  
finally amounted to £1,200, to be divided equally 
between the Royal British Legion and the Air 
Ambulance.  
 
 
Knapman: The collection taken at  the Celebration 

of the life  of David Knapman on Tuesday, 17th 
April at Beetham Crematorium amounted to 
£320.52, to go to Animal-Care, Lancaster.  

The Filling Station 
 For high quality speakers, sung 

worship, prayer ministry, and personal 
testimonies.  

NEXT MEETING: Thursday 13th 
September, with the Ven. Kevin Roberts. 
Everyone welcome for lively Christian 
worship and fellowship, in the Appleby Hub (Centre 67), 
Chapel Street, Appleby. 7.30 for 7.50pm 

http://www.thefillingstation.org.uk 

Tuesday Morning Prayers 
 

This is a reminder that we will not be meeting 
during August but will start again from the beginning 
of September. We meet each Tuesday morning at 
9.30 am for about half an hour to share in some 
‘liturgy’ (printed prayers and readings) and also in 
praying (aloud or silently) for individual needs, issues 
affecting our various communities and also for wider 
concerns. Anyone is welcome to join us at any 
location, but you might want to take particular note 
of the dates when we are meeting at ‘a church near 
you’ and try to get along. If you are unable to come 
yourself but have something that you would like to 
be included in our prayers please have a word with 
one of the clergy.  

 

Dates and venues for September:  
 4th : All Saints, Orton, with Sandra Ward 
 11th : St Oswald’s, Ravenstonedale, with 

Christopher Jenkin 
 18th : St Michael’s, Shap, with Alun Hurd 
 25th : St James’, Tebay, with  Ian Elliott 

Our advertisers 
Please support our advertisers, and when you phone one to ask for their services,  

please tell them that you saw their advert in The Link! 

http://www.barryhawthorneministries
http://www.thefillingstation.org.uk/about/starting/


 

 

Orton & Tebay  
Local History 

Society 
 
 

 

No meeting in August 
 

Thursday 20th September 
“No Labour, No Food, No War -  

Agriculture in Cumbria during World War 1” 
with Richard Preston 

 

Thursday 18th October 
“Cattle Droving Through Cumbria, 1600-1900” 

with Professor Peter Roebuck 
 

All meetings in Tebay Methodist Church, 7.30 p.m. 
 

Visitors welcome - £3 

Orton Community Website 
 

Orton Parish Council is pleased to announce that 
the new community website is up and running. 

The address is: www.orton.org.uk  and on it you 
will find information about local events, resources 
and activities. 

If anyone wants to advertise their event or 
business, please contact John on 015396 24414 or 
email the contact form on the website. Please let us 
know what you think of the new site. It is for you 
and your community, so if anyone has any 
interesting stories or something they want to 
contribute, we would be very grateful to receive 
your copy. 

Also worth bookmarking is the Orton Parish 
Council website address: www.ortonpc-eden.org.uk 
which has all the information about the work of the 
Parish Council. 

John Taylor 

Orton Church Exhibition 
 

Our group of talented makers for the Exhibition 
very much appreciated all the kind and positive 
comments about the displays; it really makes all the 
hard work worth it! 

For the 2019 Exhibition we could really use a dry 
garage/shed to store items – or, even better, 
somewhere we could work and leave items there. It 
is a big ask, but would be so useful to us. 

If you think you might be able to help, please 
contact Brenda (24617) or Helen (24066). 

Thank you! 

http://www.orton.org.uk
http://www.ortonpc-eden.org.uk


 

 

Orton 

Orton Surgery  
Orton Surgery is normally open 
every week from 9.15 to 10.30am 
on Tuesdays and from 4.00 
to 5.45pm on Thursdays.    
On Tuesday 28th August there will be 
no surgery but medication will be 
available for collection between 
10.00am and 10.30am  
 

Shap Practice: 01931 716230  
Out of hours: 03000 247 247    

Orton Farmers’ Market 

 

The next two Farmers’ Market 

Coffee Mornings will be on 

 

Saturday  11
th 

August 

and  

Saturday  8
th
 September 

 

 

Join us for refreshments and a 

chat in a friendly  

atmosphere. 

 

At the July meeting we raised 

£523.34 to help us continue 

God’s work at All Saints. 

 

Many thanks for  

your continued support. 

ORTON  
DROP IN 

EVERY WEDNESDAY  
10.30 – 12.00 

AT CHAPEL SCHOOLROOM 

EVERYONE 
WELCOME 

 

HOMEMADE CAKES 
AND FRESH COFFEE 

 

Online Safety Workshop 
 

On Thursday 13th September 
from 3.15pm—4.15pm the 
NSPCC will be coming into Orton 
School to run an Online Safety 
Workshop for all parents/carers/
adults. 

Being online is currently the 
biggest threat to our children’s 
safety. Are you aware of the 
dangers? It can happen to 
anyone — anywhere. Please put 
the date in your diary and make 
it a priority to come along to find 
out how you can help your child 
stay safe online. 
 

 Handy hints for safe internet use:  
 Ask your children to tell you about 

the sites they like to visit and ask 
why.  

 Check what are the age limits for the 
websites or apps they are using.  

 Ask them about how they stay safe 
online. What tips do they have for 
you?  

 Have you talked to your child about 
what is OK and not OK to share 
online?  

 Ask them if they know where to go 
for help if they are unhappy about 
what they are seeing or experiencing 
online.  

 Think about how you use the 
internet. What more can your family 
do to stay safe and have fun when 
using the internet together?  

Service Times at All Saints’ 
from September onwards 

 

From 2nd September onwards all 
services at All Saints’ Church will 
start at 10.30 a.m.. 
 

The one exception is the service 
on the 2nd Sunday of each month 
which will still be a said service of 
Prayer Book Communion starting 
at 8.30 a.m.. 

All Saints’ Church 
Harvest Thanksgiving 

Service 
 

Sunday 7th October 
10-30 a.m. 

HARVEST SUPPER 
in the Market Hall 

Monday 8th October, 7 p.m. 

Adults £8.50 Children £4 

Tickets available from  

PCC members 

or telephone  24382 or 24410 

Orton Mothers’ Union 
 

Tuesday 4th September  - “In 
Mary Sumners’s footsteps” - A 
look at what Mary Sumner did to 
inspire a worldwide movement. 
‘Listening’ 
2pm at Angela’s home (24382) 
 
Tuesday October 2nd – 
‘Journeying’ 
 
For further information contact  

Revd. Sandra Ward (24125) 

Seen a 
painted 
pebble? 

 

Pebble art is a 
new craze where 
people are 
painting different 

designs on pebbles and hiding them 
for other people to find. If you 
happen to find a pebble please do 
pick it up, and have a read what's on 
the back. 

If it's blank you can keep it, but if it 

has # or fb on it you can take a 

picture and share it or you can just 
re-hide it! 

Anyone can join in - it’s all for fun. 
The aim is to see how far some 
pebbles will travel - my children 
have one that came from Hartlepool 
that we will re-hide in Scotland! 

Happy hunting! 
 

Sharon Wolstenholme  

Benefice Eucharist  
at All Saints' Orton 

Sunday 30th September 
10.30 a.m.  

 

Bring and Share Lunch to follow 



 

 

Year 6 community Art Project 
On Saturday Olly, Issy, Charlie, Ellie, George 
and Jacob went to K.S.G.S to do a  drama art 
project . They are having so much fun and I 
think most of them are acting. Other schools 
are doing it like Appleby . All leaving year 6 
are free to come . 
There are three performances, one on Friday 
night, one on Saturday and one on Saturday 
night.  

Class 4 science trip to Ullswater School  
Class 4 went to Ullswater Community College for a 
science trip.  It was really good fun. We had to 
make a parachute for an egg which we had to 
throw off a balcony and see if it wouldn't crack.  All 
our eggs survived the flight! Our second challenge 
was to extracted the DNA from alien fruit (AKA, the 
strawberry) It was really fun and if we took all the 
DNA out of Mrs Pomfret’s skin cells it would stretch 
to the sun and back 600 times and clone her which 
would be quite interesting!  Once it was over we 
got on the bus and went home. 

We went to the Gangsta Granny show at     
Carlisle Sands Centre. It  was funny,  
hilarious and good!!! 

School Council Elections  
Not long ago we had our 

School Council Elections for 
next year.  

 
 

Here are the results: 
Class 4: Kate  

Class 3: Isla, Blake and Molly   
Class 2: Lilly-Grace and Daisy 
Class 1: Stephen and Abigail  

Year 6 leavers Service at Carlisle  Cathedral 
A little while ago, the Year 6s went to Carlisle Cathedral 
for a Leavers Service. There was lots of other schools 
there too! The service was led by Canon Michael and 
Canon Jan; they were very friendly and kind and gave 
everyone a wristband that said F.R.O.G (Fully Rely On 
God)   

Appleby Sports 
On Friday 6th July, some children went to  
Appleby Sports Day to represent Orton School.  
We all got really good places and tried our  
hardest.  It was very hot and sunny but we had 
good fun! 

School Play 
The Year 6s wrote a play called Night at the Movies for 
all the whole school to perform.  There were six acts  
including James Bond, Footloose, Mamma Mia, Harry 
Potter and Greatest Showman.   
It was really good fun and the audience thought it was 
really funny and amazing! 

Moving Up Day 
We had Moving up Day on Tuesday 10th July.  
Everyone got to try out their new classes for 
September.  We also had some new nursery 
children and their parents come to visit our 
school.  It was a fun day.  The Year 6s also 
went to visit their new schools and made some 
new friends there! 
 

World Cup 
On Wednesday 11th July, we  all 
dressed in Red and White to support 
England in the World Cup match 
against Croatia.  Sadly they lost (2-1) 
even though they had extra time.   
Everyone was still really proud of  
England getting this far, with the last 
time being 1966.  We will look forward 
to the match against Belgium to see 
who gets third place.   

GO ENGLAND!!!!!  

Residential: Isle of Man  
On Monday 2nd July, Class 4 went on Residential to The 
Isle of Man. It was so fun. When we got off the ferry  to go 
to The Venture Centre. Day 2, 3, 4 we did different activi-
ties like sailing, climbing, archery etc.  On the last day, we 
woke up at 5.30am to catch a bus to get the ferry back. It 
was awesome!                           
 



 

 

 

The Children, Staff  and Governors 

of   

Orton C of  E Primary 

School 
Invite you to our  

    pen Morning 
on 

Wednesday 19th September 

9.15am—11.30am 

Come and join us for coffee (or tea),  

browse in the classrooms,  

see our school in action! 

Everyone Welcome 

Orton Methodist Church invite you to 
 

an evening with  

Les and Di Wallace   
They are keen cyclists and have in the past taken 

cycle routes on their tandem.  Come and hear about 
their latest exploits cycling.  The evening will also 

include music by Les and Di, at  

Orton Market Hall 
on Saturday, 29th September 

at 7pm for 7.30pm 
(Coffee and refreshments served at 7pm) 

 

A collection for a connected charity will be made 
 

HARVEST THANKSGIVING SERVICES  
on Sunday, 30th September 

 

10.30am Harvest Family All Age Service 
led by Mrs Gill Peterson 

Coffee and refreshments after the service 
 

6.30pm  Harvest celebrations continue 
led by Mrs Gill Peterson 

 

A warm welcome to all 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH, ORTON 
VALUATION DAY 

We would like to say a very big ‘Thank You’ to 
everyone who attended the Valuation Day on 28th June, a 
departure from our usual coffee mornings.  Although 
many of you endured a long wait in order to get your 
items valued, we hope that you enjoyed the ‘crack’ in the 
cool of our church on a hot summer’s day, and that you 
left satisfied with the advice given by the valuers. 

Thank you also to the many volunteers who helped 
the traffic control team, those who manned the door and 
sold raffle tickets, and the catering team, many of whom 
provided refreshments for the afternoon tea. 

We are very grateful to the local businesses who 
donated raffle prizes to the event; these were:-  

Orton Village Stores,  
The George Hotel,  
The Yorkshire Dales National Park, 
Kennedys Fine Chocolates, 
Westmorland Ltd (Tebay Services/Rheged) 
Orton Scar Café  
Shap Wells Hotel. 
From the Farmers’ Market we received donations 

from:- 
Kitridding - butcher 
Emma - florist 
Heartwood Poultry and  
Piper Hole Goat Farm. 
Thank you all very much for your generosity. 
On the day, we took £489.76p, which will go towards 

the restoration of the church tower. 

ORTON 
FELL 
RACE 
Friends of  

Orton School 
 

Saturday 29th September 
 

Fell races starting from Orton Primary School 
Junior races at 1pm (1 and 2 miles) 
Senior race at 2pm (approx 10km) 

 

Refreshments    Raffle     Children’s Games 
 

Anyone willing to help out on the day 
please contact:  

 

Simon Mounsey  
07814 604419 /  24127 / smounsey7@gmail.com  
 



 

 

Our advertisers 
Please support our advertisers, and when you phone one to ask for their services,  

please tell them that you saw their advert in The Link! 

Orton celebrates its  

200th Farmers’ Market  
in September 

Saturday 8th September 2018 will see the 200th 
Farmers’ Market in Orton, Cumbria.  It was established 
early in 2001 and a couple of the original directors and 
stallholders are still involved including David Knipe, Jane 
Emerson and Dianne Halliday.   

The 200th Farmers’ Market will feature music, cake and 
a few surprise guests as well as having the bell ringing, 
coffee morning and second hand books that visitors 
expect in All Saints’ Church. 

Leanne Duerden has been Market Coordinator at Orton 
Farmers’ Market since June 2006 and she was a food 
producer selling Mellow Meadow soups and cooking 
sauces at Orton before that: “The 200th Market is a great 
excuse to celebrate and we’re hoping to have a few of 
our past businesses and supporters taking part as a one 
off.  We know that a lot of our regular visitors will be 
pleased to see them and to catch up on what happened 
to their businesses and what they’re doing now.” 

The 200th Farmers’ Market will also be a time to look 
back and remember some of the characters who 
contributed to creating Orton’s reputation as a great 
“foodie day out” in its early days. 

“A few of our early producers are no longer alive,” says 
Leanne, “and many regular customers will remember 
them and appreciate what they did - people like Sue 
Forrester of Cream of Cumbria, Bob Kitching of Leagram’s 
and Ian Mullins of Rachael’s 
Kitchen Granola.  We’re hoping 
to celebrate their part in our 
past as well as bringing 
together as many producers as 
we can, past and present, to 
celebrate on 8th September.” 

Full details of the Orton 
Farmers’ Markets for 2018 are 

online at 
www.ortonfarmers.co.uk 

Bible Discussion Group 
 

No meeting in August 
Future dates to be arranged - look out for notices! 

You are all most welcome 
Further information -015396 23308 

All Saints’ Church,  
Kasese, Uganda 

Email received from the vicar, 12th July 2018 
 
Dear Rev Chris 

Am glad to write to you as I send Christian love to 
you and the Christians of Orton Church.  

In Kasese we are OK, adjusting from a wet and 
rainy season to a hot and dry period. 

We had a parish council as indicated to you. The 
Council resolved that we buy part of the open free land 
in front of the church to enable us have space to plan for 
staff accommodation, Sunday School church and a 
commercial house.  

We have decided to acquire a loan from the bank 
which we should pay back in 5 years at a rate of 7.3 
million Shillings (about £1,450) every month. This shall 
require each Christian to give at least 5000shs (about £1) 
every Sunday. We launched this programme last Sunday. 
We need your prayers for the success of this activity. 

I wish you God’s blessings and love to all the 
brethren. 

Rev. Canon Julius Kithaghenda 
 
More news from Uganda 
The Revd. Nelson Isebagheen, who was vicar when our 
team visited in 2015, and who welcomed us to his home, 
is now working in the south of the country, and has been 
appointed Archdeacon. A recent email says: 
 
“Pray for the Healing and Deliverance Ministry we are 
doing at Kinyamaseke Diocesan healing centre. If 
possible kindly link me to churches or organizations that 
have the same ministry. 
Pray for our Diocese for the Bishop is retiring Feb. 2021. 
Preparations for the election of the new Bishop are on. 
Synod is sitting next month to select a nomination 
committee. 
I will be inducted Archdeacon on the second Sunday of 
August 2018. 
Continue praying for us. Convey my greetings to the 
Team you visited us with. God bless you.”  

Nelson 

http://www.ortonfarmers.co.uk


 

 

 
 
 
 
 

A Redheaded Coffee Shop 
Girl comes to Orton 

 
Joanie Little is the redheaded coffee shop girl, 

stuck working as a barista – not the job of her 
dreams but an opportunity for a funny and fun one-
woman show at Orton Market Hall in late 
September.  

Rather than let her job get her down, Joanie 
decides to make the most of her 
“underemployment” and puts her anthropology 
degree to good use studying her only available 
subjects: the eccentric customers of her coffee shop 
‘jungle’. Hilarity ensues, with jazzy tunes and songs, 
co-worker showdowns, life lessons and even a bit of 
romance in a performance that should be a grand 
night out.  

The character of Joanie Little has been created 
and developed by Toronto’s critically acclaimed solo 
performer, Rebecca Perry.  She brews up a 
comedic storm that has toured across the US, 
Canada and the UK and sold out runs in over 25 
cities worldwide.   

And now it’s coming to Orton as part of the 
Highlights Rural Touring Scheme’s Autumn season. 

Confessions of a 
Redheaded Coffee 
Shop Girl features 
over 30 characters 
all performed by 
Perry herself in an 
evening of comedy 
and music and it’s 
the ideal show for 
anyone who has 
ever had a job they 
didn’t like! 
 
 

 “Her comedic timing is spot on, her acting is 
superb as she slips in and out of characters, and 
her singing is pitch perfect. The description for 
the show says that it’s suitable for ages 9 to 99 
and I think that’s true.”   

Mooney on Theatre 
“Impeccable comic timing and faultless delivery. 
Perry is an animated and engaging performer.”   

The Nouse UK 
“Clever, amusing and wonderfully executed. I 
would highly recommend you see it.”   

Arts Award Voice 

 

Date/ Time:  Sunday 30
th
 September from 7.30pm 

Venue:  Orton Market Hall  

Tickets:  Adult £9, U16 £5 and Family ticket 

£20. 

Bookings:  Tickets available soon on 01539 

624732 or from Orton Village Store 

   or online at www.highlightsnorth.co.uk 

Ravenstonedale  
Community & Heritage Centre 

 
 

 

 

Table Top Sale 
 

Sunday 26th August 
From 10.00am 

 
Tables in Community Centre 

£10.00 
 

 

Tables must be pre-booked, please contact Helen 
Shields: 07826 866406, helen@tarnhouse.com 

 

Refreshments will be served  
in the upstairs meeting room.  

All proceeds to Community and Heritage Centre 

development fund. 

RAVENSTONEDALE PARISH HISTORY GROUP 
 

Ravenstonedale High Chapel  
Community & Heritage Centre 

 
WEDNESDAY 19th SEPTEMBER 

7.30 PM 

CATTLE DROVING THROUGH CUMBRIA 
with 

Peter Roebuck 
Admission: Members £2.00 Non Members £3.00 

including refreshments 
For more information contact Val Fermer on  

07798 688057 
 or see www.ravenstonedalehistory.org.uk 

A prayer for anxious times 
 

Dear Lord, there are times when I find it hard, when I look 
around at this world, and wonder what is going on? 
But I know, that if I knock, the door will be open; if I 
listen, I shall find.  
And I shall know that you are there for me, and for all 
mankind. Thank you, Lord, for this world and the next. 
Amen. 

Marion Read 

http://www.highlightsnorth.co.uk
mailto:helen@tarnhouse.com


 

 

 

Ravenstonedale 

Forthcoming events 
Summer/Autumn 2018 
 
 

Wednesday 8th August  
Boon Day   
St Oswald’s Churchyard 9am  
 
Saturday 11th August  
Cobwebs Orchestra Concert 
St Oswald’s Church 6pm 
 

Saturday 18th August  
Ravenstonedale Agricultural Show 
 
Monday 17th September 
PCC meeting 
St Oswald’s Church 7.30pm  
 
Wednesday 19th September 
Ravenstonedale Parish History Group 
“Cattledroving through Cumbria”  
Peter Roebuck 
High Chapel 7.30pm  

Notes from the Herald, August, 1918 
 
Fine, warm.  Good harvest. 
Orton’s water supply is dubious.  The RDC has had 
Orton’s water-springs cleaned out and their yield 
measured and found to be “plenty” – “Oh no it isn’t” 
wrote Dr. Gibson J.P. (Orton’s doctor) later that 
month.  “If we don’t act soon, there’ll be fever, i.e. 
cholera or so.  The RDC’s Inspector to report on this. 
 
Tebay’s  Robert Nicholson, shunter, up for alleged 
theft of bag of railway cement.  The Bench, sitting as 
the Police Court at Hackthorpe in the pub’s special 
room, dismissed the case.  Two crashed in one day 
on the line near Tebay – on Thursday 22nd, early, a 
runaway truck tore up the rail-chairs at Lowgill.  The 
signalmen at Dillicar nticed that the train looked odd, 
and alerted Tebay Station staff to have it stopped and 
checked.  Later that day, another goods train was 
standing in Tebay Station being checked when a fast 
southbound goods train from Carlisle ran into it.  
Lines blocked for hours after. 
 
Ravenstonedale’s 2nd Lieutenant Alexander Beck, 
R.A.F., “has become adept at downing German 
aircraft” (Report on 31st).  Ravenstonedale Working 
Party has knitted 74 garments in June and July for 
Red Cross.  Kirkby Stephen Farmers’ Auction Co’s 
4th A.G.M. this month declared a profit of 
£1004.3s.8d for April 1917-March1918 and 
approved a dividend of 15%.  (£1 then = £80 now). 
 
Thanks to Jeremy Godwin for this month’s notes.  

BOON DAY 
St Oswald’s Churchyard 

Wednesday 8th August 9am 
All very welcome, please bring strimmers, rakes and 

loppers if you have them 

 

 

(deferred to Thursday if 

weather is bad !) 

The Parish Remembers 

1914-18 
 

An evening of drama, 

readings and music on 

9/11/18.  

Anyone who is interested in helping in any way is 

invited to a meeting  

in St Oswald's, Ravenstonedale, at 7.30pm on 

Wednesday 5th September. If you want more 

information, or are interested but unable to attend 

please contact  

Diana Fothergill: djfothergill@gmail.com 

A supplement to Christopher Jenkin’s Biblical 
Names series, June and July, 2018 
 
June 
Deborah is Hebrew for “Bee” or “Wasp”, a symbol 
of the Pharoah’s power.* 
Elijah is Hebrew for “My God is Judge” 
 
July 
Enoch is Hebrew for “Teacher” 
Esther is Hebrew for “The Evening Star”.  Her 
earlier name was Hadassah, Hebrew for “Myrtle” 
 
Source:  Young’s Biblical Concordance, c 1885 
 
*P.S.  And why should Deborah, a Hebrew 
prophetess, have a name alluding to the Pharoah’s 
power?  Perhaps because she was born a slave still, 
in Egypt, before Moses came to lead them out, and 
her parents wished her to blend in with the Egyptians 
for an easier, less conspicuous life. 
 
Jeremy Godwin, 10.7.18  

mailto:djfothergill@gmail.com


 

 

Afternoon Tea and Garden Games 
at Studfold Farmhouse, Fell End, 

on Saturday 14th July,  in aid of St. 
Oswald’s Church.  

Ravenstonedale Agricultural Show 

18
th 

August 

High Lane Farm , Newbiggin-on Lune 

 

***SHEEP SHOW*** 

***RURAL CRAFT TENT*** 

***INDUSTRIAL MARQUEE*** 

***CHILDREN’S FOOTSPORTS & JUNIOR FELL RACE*** 

***GREEN BELL FELL RACE*** 

***DRY STONE WALLING COMPETITION*** 

***TRADE STANDS*** 

***DOG SHOW- entry on the day*** 

***QUOITS COMPETITION – entry on the day*** 

*** SHEEP DOG TRIALS*** 
 

CATERING SUPPLIED BY FELLS AND DALES 
 

For further details contact Rachel Marston, Tel 017683 71229.  
Email - rachelmarston123@btinternet.com 



 

 

Newbiggin-On-Lune 
Methodist Chapel 

 

Please feel free to come along  
and join in our fellowship.  

 

Every Sunday at 10.30am  
Every Tuesday we have our coffee morning from 

10am – 12 noon. 
 

Plus various other events either weekly or monthly 
Sunday School – all ages, Youth Fellowship – ages 11 
plus, Lunch Club, Fellowship, Men’s meetings, Bible 

Studies, Worship Band Practices,  
Ignite Bible Study ages 16 plus and Ladies meetings.  

 

All welcome  
 

For more information please call Wilfred on 23600  
or Angela on 07980 418078  

Newbiggin-on-Lune  
Baby and Toddler Group 

 

Every Friday morning (term time)  
9.30am - 11.45am 

Methodist Chapel Schoolroom 
Children under 6 months  -  free 
Children over 6 months - £1.50 

First session is free (includes a healthy snack) 
 

Just turn up, or for more 
details contact 
 Chairperson : Fi  
017683 71921  

Newbiggin-on-Lune 

Newbiggin-on-Lune Public Hall 
 

Contacts: 
Chairman : Ian Clayton     Tel: 015396 23226 

Secretary: Jim Wardrope        Tel 015396 23288  
Treasurer : Carl McLaughlin      Tel: 015396 23674 

The Vicarage, Newbiggin-on-Lune, Kirkby Stephen 

Caretaker : Anne Brownrigg      Tel: 015396 23594 
 

All bookings should be made with the Caretaker 
 All payments to the Treasurer. 

LUNE SPRINGS LUNCH CLUB 
 

Lune Springs Lunch Club welcomes anyone who would 
like some company and a meal.  It is held on the  

second Monday of each month  
at Norman Ousby’s Garden Centre and Cafe  

at Newbiggin-on-Lune.  
The cost is £10.00 for a main course, sweet,  

and coffee or tea.  
 

It would be lovely to welcome new people - we are a 
friendly group and there is quite a lot of chatter!  

Please let Sally Cannon know  
if you are able to come  

(015396 23230 or 07531 544048)  
as the meal is prepared specially for us.  
We should be very pleased to see you! 

LUNE LADIES SUMMER PROGRAMME  
 

1st August     -     Eggleston Hall.  Depart from Village 
Hall at 10.30am. 

 

5th September -  Visit to Lingholm Estate on the 
shores of Derwentwater.   
Depart from Village Hall 10am. 
 

Wednesday 12th September: Theatre by the Lake 
visit – Alan Bennett’s “Single Spies”.   2pm 
performance.   Please let Carole know by end of 
June if you wish to go.   Tel. 015396 23226 
 

3rd October               Diana Fothergill - Talk 
 

7th November          Jenny McCullam – Talk 
 

5th December          Christmas meal at The Bay   

    Horse, Winton. 

Are you interested in 
Sewing / knitting / quilting /  

sharing skills and chat ? 
Please ring Ann Wappett on   

015396 23565  

 

 

 

David and Elsie would like to invite you to an  

Open Afternoon  
in celebration of 50 years in business 

at 

Newbiggin-on-Lune Village Hall 
on Sunday 9

th
 September, 1pm to 5pm 

Ravenstonedale Folk Dance Club 

Our club re-starts on  
Thursday 6th September, 7.45 p.m. 
at Newbiggin-on-Lune Village Hall. 

We meet weekly; everyone is very welcome. 

For more information ring Chris Bland  - 24258. 



 

 

RAVENSTONEDALE  
PARISH HISTORY GROUP 

  

Come along on Thursdays 2.00pm – 4.00pm 
to High Chapel Community  

& Heritage Centre 
(other times by arrangement) 

to view 
Transcribed Parish Registers from 1650 – 

1826 
Census Returns 1841- 1911 

Old maps, showing many properties  
Poor Law Returns for 1780, 1856, 1867, 

1869 & 1871 showing occupiers and owners 
of properties 

Many old photos including school  
photos with pupi ls named  
AND MUCH MUCH MORE!  

  

For more information: Contact Val Fermer on  
07798 688057 or post a comment at 

www.ravenstonedalehistory.org.uk 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Friends of Tarn Gill Bridge, 
Ravenstonedale 

 

The Friends are delighted that Cumbria County 
Council, in the person of Martin Hardman, Bridges and 
Structures Manager, has agreed both to investigate the 
perceived problem with the north-east abutment of the 
bridge, and to make the necessary repairs to the arch 
barrel and the parapets using cintex anchors. The Council 
will meet the cost of the investigations, probable 
underpinning of the abutment, and the repairs, provided 
a viable repair can be achieved within their budget. These 
repairs will start as soon as the necessary permissions 
have been obtained, including in-river consents and 
ecological assessments. The Council and their Contractor 
hope to be able to take advantage of this continued dry 
weather, as of course the beck has dried up at present. 

They are aware of the historic significance of the 
bridge, and have agreed to reinstate the parapet stone 
with the original OS rivet benchmark on it which came 
from a nearby wall when the parapet was altered – 
probably in the 1920’s - as well as replace the unsightly 
metal poles with something more suitable. The Friends 
have offered to pay for replacement bollards more in 
keeping with the appearance and setting of the bridge if 
necessary. 

Meanwhile the Friends’ application for the bridge to 
be considered for listing as an asset of historical and/or 
architectural interest is with the Historic England Listings 
Team North based in York. This Team hopes to forward 
their recommendation to the Department for Digital, 
Culture, Media and Sport during the next couple of 
months. 

The Friends are intrigued to learn that Historic 
England refer to the bridge as Artlegarth Beck Bridge, so if 
all goes well and the bridge is conserved, then that will be 
its name “on the map” and on the interpretation board 
we will provide with help from the Council and Yorkshire 
Dales National Park through the Westmorland Dales 
Landscape Partnership. 

As ever, our thanks to all the Friends for their support 

so far, and if you would like to join us, please email 

Richard Todd randjtodd@hotmail.com  If you do not have 

access to email, please telephone Richard on 23679 or 

Jackie Wedd on 23129.  

RAVENSTONEDALE METHODIST CHURCH 

HARVEST THANKSGIVING 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 16th 
2.00pm         Preacher – CHRIS WARD 

6.30pm.         Preacher-    DONALD MARSTON 
Soloist at both services -     JAMES LAW 

 

MONDAY SEPTEMBER 18TH at 7.30pm 
The AYRTON BROTHERS 

Please come and join the Celebration 
EVERYONE VERY WELCOME 

mailto:randjtodd@hotmail.com


 

 

Shap 

Tel: 01931 717539 email: 
admin@theoldcourthouse.org 
Mob: 07555 021295 Web: 
www.theoldcourthouse.org 

Opening times vary –  

please visit our website 

‘Heritage of the 
Fells – 

Ponies past, 
present and for 

the future’ 
 

Exhibition at The Old Courthouse, Shap     

1st – 14th August 
featuring artwork, photography, displays, 

workshops and talks 
Admission to the exhibition and talks is free but 

please pre-register for the talks 
------- 

Special Events  
Wed 1st Aug   5.00pm  Opening Preview of 

exhibition 
6.00pm  ‘Endangered Species’ – Fell Pony Breeders DVD 
7.00pm Talks by Sue Millard –‘Heritage of the Fells’- the 
ponies, their history and their relationship with the land 
Nicola Evans - ‘Using Fells for Conservation Grazing’ 

 

Sat 4th Aug    1 – 4.30 pm. Juliet Whitworth - Art 
workshop:  ‘Drawing Fell Ponies in Charcoal’  

 

7.00pm  Talk by Vyv Wood-Gee, ‘Horseland Journey’.  
For the first time, the story of her epic journey with her 
Fell ponies, with special focus on Cumbria, and an eye as 
much to the future as on the past. 

 

Mon 6th Aug   6.00pm  ‘Endangered Species’ – Fell 
Pony Breeders DVD 
7.00pm:  Talk by Libby Robinson, ‘Fells for the Future’:  
Having recently relocated her small herd of Fell ponies 
back from France to Low Borrowdale,  near Tebay, 
Cumbria, Libby shares her thoughts regarding the future 
of the Fell pony and her plans to set up a Fell Pony 
Heritage Centre. She will be joined by her daughter, Fleur 
Hallam, photographer, who will provide an insight into 
her work taking images of Fell ponies in their natural 
environment. 
 

Thu 9th Aug   1.30-4.30pm      Janni Howker  
Creative Writing workshop: ‘Connecting to the 
Landscape’  
Sat 11th Aug 10am – 4.00pm Alex Jakob Whitworth – 

Art workshop: ‘Expressive Fell Ponies’- How to give your 
drawings and paintings life and spirit . 
 

Tue 14th Aug  7.30pm : Talk by Emma Campbell, equine 
photographer:  ‘Fells in the Frame’ 
Come and hear how Emma started out as an Equestrian 

Photographer, working in the 1990s for Horse & Hound, 

and find out what she does now. Learn about the special 

Fell pony photography projects she has been involved in 

and pick up some top tips for photographing horses and 

ponies.  

************ 

18th August to 2nd September -   Exhibition by two young 
local artists, Kayleigh Richardson and Jodie Bracken who 
take their inspiration from the wildlife and landscapes of 
the Lake District. 

************ 
8th – 19th September: ‘Craft & Conflict’ Highlights 
Contemporary Craft Tour, featuring work by 12 different 
artists, many known internationally for their work.  They 
include Cumbrians Conrad Atkinson, Paul Scott and Mark 
Gibbs.  The artwork on display  explores themes of 
conflict including the devastating effect of war on 
individuals, communities and culture; issues of 
conservation versus agriculture and industry; and 
conflicts in personal and professional relationships. 
 

See website or posters for special events including; 
SUNDAY 9th September – Makers’ Market at Shap 
Memorial Hall   11am – 4.30pm 
Stalls including; Arts, Upcycled Goods, Crafts, Food, 
Plants. Demonstrations . Refreshments 
Free Family Drop-in Workshop at the Old Courthouse 

with artist Eva Mileusnic 

************ 

22nd Sept – 7th October (tbc) ‘For the Love of Trees’ 
 A celebration of growth and life depicting every aspect 
of trees featuring local artists and public photos. We 
invite the public to enter any photos they have taken in 
the past and present to add to a communal board 
starting off the exhibition. 
 

See website for exhibition opening times and further details 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

St Michael’s Village Show 
Saturday 1st September 

Shap Memorial Hall 
Show open to Public at 12.30pm 

AUCTION at 2.30pm 
Enquiries: tel. 01931 716273 

------------- 

St Michael’s Harvest Supper 
with acoustic folk duo 

‘Fool’s Gold’ 
Saturday 29th September 

Shap Memorial Hall 
Tickets:  tel. 01931 716273 



 

 

SPAR Convenience Store Est 1892 

Kirkby Stephen - tel. 01768 371353 
OPEN every day (except Christmas Day) 

Monday-Saturday 8am – 10.30pm 
Sundays                 9am – 10.30pm 

Great selection of groceries, frozen foods, 
 beers, wines & spirits also 

National Lottery / scratchcards 
Daily Newspapers / Magazines 

Self-service photocopying b&w and colour 
“SPAR” there when you need us most! 

 

KENNEDY’S FINE 
CHOCOLATES 

 

THE ORTON CHOCOLATE FACTORY 
FACTORY SHOP & COFFEE HOUSE 

 

+ MAIL ORDER SERVICE AVAILABLE + 
 

Our factory shop is well stocked with our large 
range  of chocolates, chocolate bars and 

chocolate novelties. 
Delicious Homemade Ice Creams 

Speciality fudges, jams, cookies & chutneys, 
greeting cards & gifts 

Our Coffee House serves light refreshments 
with home baked scones, cakes  

and homemade soups. 
 

OPEN: MONDAYS TO SATURDAYS 
9AM TO 5PM 

SUNDAYS & PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 
10AM TO 5PM 

(Coffee House closes 30 minutes  
before shop closes.) 

. 

www.kennedys-chocolates.co.uk 
Tel: 01539 624 781  The Old School 

Orton PENRITH CA10 3RU 

CP Drains & CCTV 
For domestic blocked drain  

clearance & CCTV drain inspection. 
 

  
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Please contact: Colin Prescott 
Mobile: 07747 088 535 

Tel: 01539 626 140 
Email: colinrprescott66@gmail.com 

Tarn Farm Vets  
 No Call-Out Fees  

Competitive Drug Prices  
Local Top Quality  

Vet Services  
Simple and Fair Pricing Structure  

Call 01931 716024 / 07734 458412  
or visit our website for more details  

www.tarnfarmvets.co.uk  
Woolbarn, Shap, Penrith, CA10 3NB 

  

Handmade Artisan breads 
Authentic Tuscan biscuits/

cakes 
Sourdough specials 

 

Orders taken for local delivery 
or collection 

Mike: 07857 324029 
 

We are at Brough Farmers 
Market every month  

 

(As seen on Top of the Shop!) 

IVY COTTAGE BAKER 
 

Newbiggin on Lune 
https://

ivycottagebaker.wordpress. 
com 

Twitter: @ivycottagebaker 
FB: ivycottagebaker 

Instagram: ivycottagebaker 
 
 

NOT JUST BREAD .......  
REAL BREAD 

COMING UP 

 4
th

 August at Butchers 

Arms, Crosby 

Ravensworth mini market 

day.  

 18
th

 August at 

Ravenstonedale Show  

 9
th

 September at Shap 

Community event Old 

Courthouse 

 
 
 
 

Advertise 

here? 

http://www.kennedys-chocolates.co.uk/
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://london.blockedloo.co.uk/cctv-inspection-london/sewer-survey-london.png&imgrefurl=http://london.blockedloo.co.uk/cctv-drain-survey-london/&docid=iUcJta9XIoIMJM&tbnid=GQQLT4lgFgGMKM:&w=225&h=225&bih=641&biw=1366&ved
http://www.tarnfarmvets.co.uk
https://ivycottagebaker.wordpress.com/
https://ivycottagebaker.wordpress.com/
https://ivycottagebaker.wordpress.com/


 

 

A. R. MASON 
 

Fire Security & Electrical Contractors 
NICEIC approved 

 

   Fire Alarms      Portable Appliance Testing 
   Security Alarms     Re-wires (Domestic, Commercial, Agricultural) 
   Emergency Lighting     Electrical inspection and testing 

 

   Tel 015396 24078     Mobile 07879 891119 

Driving Instructor 
 

Car, trailer and minibus 
Free trial lesson 

 

Learn to drive in a week !  
Vouchers available 

 

Ian Simpson  
015396 26003 -  
07878 068597 

Private Hire Taxi (Tebay)  

Max 8  
Passengers 

Gordon Allen: .015396 24390 

.www.allensofeden.co.uk 

Eden Community Alarms,  
12 St Andrews Churchyard, Penrith 

 

Registered Charity No 1087503        

Company Registration No: 4157043  

 

 
 
 

Worried about a friend 
or family member? 
  We can provide 
help at the touch of a button 

 
ECA’s care alarm service can help 
you to feel safe in your own home 
and maintain your independence 

 

Our Emergency Response Service 
is available  

 

24 hours a day 365 days a year 
 

call us on 01768 890657 
 

email: eca.admin@btconnect.com 

web. www.ecalarms.com  

No bus? Need a minibus to or from town, 
train station, airport or other days out? 

 



 

 

Joe Sylva 
Eco Arboriculture 

 

Professional tree care. 
Garden Maintenance 

Pesticide spraying 
Hedge Laying      Hedge trimming 
Stump grinding        Mini-digger 
Woodchip         firewood 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sylva  —   From Latin / Silva — 
    meaning wood 
  Sylvan adj Pertaining to or 
  of  the tree or wood or 
  Woodland 
 Adj—Sylvatic, Sylviculture 
  -n– A wood god 
  -n– Silviculture--Forestry. 
  Woodland management 
 

joesylvaeco@gmail.com 07946 421776 

 

Kendal and Sedbergh Osteopaths 
 

Daphne Jackson MSc (Ost) DO,  

Dennis Donnelly DO 

REGISTERED OSTEOPATHS 
 

Mill Barn, Broad Raine, Killington, Sedbergh, CA10 5EP 
  

For appointments please ring Kendal Practice 01539 740452 

 

Absolute Beauty 
Kirkby Stephen 

 

For all your beauty needs 
including massage, facials, nails, 

minx toes, ear piercing 
and so much more 

 

For appointments please call 
017683 72917  

 

Bronagh and Andy would like to welcome you to  
 
 

The George Hotel, Orton 
015396 24071   georgehotel.orton@gmail.com 

 
 

Quality Food Served Daily  
A Selection of Homemade Desserts  

 

 

Our opening times: 
 

Open from 12 every day  

Food served from 12 to 2.30  

and from 6 to 8.30  

 
Take Away Menu Available  

 
Sunday Roast £10.95    Children’s Menu £5.50 

 
 
 
 

 

Mon-Fri 

 

This space could 

advertise your 

business! 

 

Kings Arms Hotel, Shap 
01931 716277 

Exciting Live Music  events coming 
up: 

21st - 22nd July BEER FESTIVAL 
4th August Total Warrior After Party  

Open 7 days a week  
Monday - Friday at 3pm 

Saturday and Sunday at 12 noon 
Food served daily  

tel:01931%20716277


 

 

Ground Works 
Contractor 

 
Foundations, bulk excavation, septic 

tanks, drainage and landscaping. 

5 and 15 ton 360 ° excavators & 180° 
wheeled excavator 

For a professional service 
Contact: DEREK BOUSTEAD 

015396 23227          07961189569 

 

TEBAY POST OFFICE 
 

015396 24967 
 

MON 9 am - l pm—1.30 pm - 5.30 pm 
WED 9 am - l pm—1.30 pm - 5.30 pm 
FRI  9 am - l pm—1.30 pm - 5.00 pm 

STOBARS HALL, CARE HOME 
KIRKBY STEPHEN 

017683 71291  
 

In these times of uncertainty it is good to know that a Care Home such as 
Stobars Hall exists to look after you or your loved ones should it be on a 
permanent, short stay, respite, convalescent or even on a day care basis. 
 

Our committed team works hard to ensure that Stobars Hall offers safe and 
pleasant surroundings along with a relaxed atmosphere, by giving genuine care 
and support tailored to our Residents’ specific needs, whilst offering them the 
opportunity to live life with dignity and pleasure. 
 

Stobars Hall — The Home That Cares 

 

 

The King’s Head  
Ravenstonedale 

www.kings-head.com      T: 015396 23050         

 

New manager James would 
like to welcome all locals to 

The King’s Head 
 

A new pool table has arrived at 
the King’s Head -  

come on down with your 
friends! 

 
 

King’s Head Burger and a pint of Carlsberg offer for £10.00  
(Available 12.00-14.30 & 18.00-21.00 every day) 

 
 

New locals’ pint just £3 for any cask ale & Carlsberg  
available all day every day 

0743 4174155  

 

 
Sparkle Gel Nails by Jackie 

Mobile Nail Technician in the Ravenstonedale, 

Orton, Tebay, Shap, Crosby Ravensworth and 

surrounding area.  Offering Gel Overlays, 

Sculptures, Manicures, Gel Pedicures, Foot Soaks & Eye Brow 

Waxing in the comfort of your own home.  Day & Evening 

appointments available.  Please phone or message  

07827 915832 for more information or to book.    

www.facebook.com/gelnailswithjackie 

ANDREW 
BAWDEN 

 

Professional 
 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 
 

Exterior/interior DIY 
Coving, shelving etc. 

  
Excellent refs: fully insured 

TEL: 015396 24366 

 

 

MARK NIELD WEALTH 
MANAGEMENT 

WEALTH MANAGEMENT CONSULTANTS 

A wealth of expertise on your doorstep 
We provide an experienced wealth 

management service and 
offer specialist advice in a wide range of 
areas including: • Investment planning • 
Retirement planning • Inheritance Tax 

planning 
For further details contact Mark Nield  

Tel: 07825 634029  mark.nield@sjpp.co.uk   
Website: www.marknieldwm.co.uk 

http://www.facebook.com/gelnailswithjackie
mailto:mark.nield@sjpp.co.uk
http://www.marknieldwm.co.uk


 

 

STONEDALE 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
  

General building work 
Bathrooms & kitchens 

Painting, Plastering & Tiling 
Damp & timber treatment 

 

01768 353218 
Mob: 07791 965359 

 

Email stonedale@stonedale.net  

 
 
 

Funeral director 
24 hour personal service 

Chosen Heritage Nominated 
Funeral Director 

12 Battlebarrow, 
Appleby-in-Westmorland 

 

Telephone:- 01768 351569 

 

RUXTONS 

FUNERAL SERVICE 
SAIF, BIFD, BIE, DipFD 

 

Incorporating the funeral business of 
STAN BROCKBANK 

 

1 Wildman St., Kendal LA9 6EN 
01539 722299 

  
24 hour service    Private Chapel 

  
 

Orthopaedic Massage  
Orthotics  

Kinesio Taping  
Back/neck pain  

Sciat ica  
Sports injuries  

Shoulder, hip or knee pain…  

www.reflex-om.com 

07975 999373  

Now at SHAP HEALTH CENTRE, clinics  
on alternate Tuesdays. Over 60s & under 

16s receive FREE SIGHT 

TEST.  Professional, friendly service by 
qualified local Opticians. Excellent range of 

spectacles from economy to designer.   

Call 017683 53199.  The Shire Hall, The 
Sands, Appleby, CA16 6XN. 

 
 
 

R. A. Lofthouse 

Roofing Services 
Traditional and Modern  

Slating and Tiling 

For FREE Quote contact 
07557 738016 - 017683  42689 

r.a.lofthouse@outlook.com  

 Dave’s Handyman 
Services 

“Border Collie Regd” 
 

 

Semi skilled in all aspects of DIY 
Property Maintenance 

Exterior, Interior Painting 
Kitchens, Bathrooms regrouted 

Discounts for OAPs 
VAT Exempt 

 

Tel 015396 24509 

 

Visit our Showroom at 
14 Appleby Road, Kendal, LA9 6ES 

Tel.01539 722838 
 Email: info@parkinandjackson.co.uk  

Www.parkinandjackson.co.uk 

Contact KEVIN BATEMAN 

New Memorials 2nd Inscriptions 

Repaints, Renovations Home visits available 

Reliable and competent service in and 
around the Eden Valley 

 

 

GLYN JONES 

Your local  
auction experts 

 

 Fortnightly Auctions 

 Free no obligation valuations  

 Home visits available throughout 
Cumbria  

 Formal probate and insurance 
valuations prepared 

PFK Auctioneers & Valuers 
Skirsgill Saleroom, Skirsgill, Penrith,  
CA11 0DN.  T: 01768 890781 
E: info@pfkauctions.co.uk 

http://www.reflex-om.com


 

 

 
Ravenstonedale 

 
 

The Black Swan, Ravenstonedale, Kirkby Stephen, Cumbria, CA17 4NG.   
TEL... 015396 23204    EMAIL… enquiries@blackswanhotel.com      

WEBSITE…  www.blackswanhotel.com     SOCIAL MEDIA … @BlackSwanHotel  
 

Nothing says British Summer Time more than a beer garden, alfresco dining, local 
hand-pulled ales, and plenty of imaginative, seasonal dishes. All can be found 

right here at The Black Swan. 
 

Come and see what all the fuss is about. Enjoy our full a la carte menu in the 
candlelit restaurant, sample local ale in the hops-blanketed bar, relax with a 

coffee in the cosy fire lounge, or get lost in a book in our gardens and courtyards. 
Rest those walking legs in one of our 4AA Gold Star rooms, many of which are 

dog friendly. For the more adventurous among us, our three riverside bell tents 
complete with bamboo beds and log burning stoves make for the perfect 

countryside getaway.  
 

We are open all day, every day, serving breakfast, coffee and cake, lunch, snacks, 

and dinner, including a traditional Sunday Roast.  
 

We also offer private rooms for special occasions and function hire. Please call or 

email one of our friendly team to enquire.  

Farm and Garden  

Fencing & Walling   
 
 
 

Log splitting Service  
Contact  

Mike Boustead  
07971 399410 / 
015396 23416  

Ian Hutchinson 
Wood Finishing 

 

Restoration Painter and Decorator 
——————— 

Restore wood & painted kitchens, 
Tables, Floors, Doors, Furniture etc 

—————————- 

Tel: 017683 71008 
07966 948496 

 

* Excellent references * 

 
 

J NOEL PAUL & CO 
Accountants & Tax Consultants 

 

21 Market Street, Kirkby Stephen 
017683 71272 
For all your 

  
  ACCOUNTANCY 

 PAYE, VAT, 
and TAXATION requirements 

Agents for the Manchester  
Building Society 

MB Bookkeeping 
 

General Admin Support 
Payroll Services, CIS Returns 
Computerised Accountancy 

Systems 
Bookkeeping to Trial Balance 

Cash Flow Forecasts Credit Control 
Preparation of Final Accounts for 

Sole Traders.  Vat Returns 
Total Confidentiality Guaranteed 

Contact: Michelle –  
0797 153 9267 Email: 
mlbrunskill@gmail.com 

 
Eden 

Recycling 
 
 

Skip Hire 
Scrap Metal Merchants 

Morris Lubricants 
Asbestos Removal 
Tel: 017683 72322 
Mob: 07860426716 

  Keith Pratt 
Building  

and Roofing  
Contractor 

 

Slate repairs,  
plastering, gutters cleaned and  

maintained.  
 

For a free quote call – 
Mobile 07891 

662567 
Home 015396 

23473 

J N & E  Capstick 
INSURANCE CONSULTANTS 
A local company small enough to care,  
but big enough to compete 
Farm, Home and Motor Insurance 

 

Market Square, Kirkby Stephen CA17 4QT. Tel.  017683 72285 –  
36 Main Street, Sedbergh, LA10 5BP. Tel. 015396 20124 

Email: sales@capstickinsurance.co.uk www.capstickinsurance.co.uk 
 J N & E Capstick Insurance Consultants are authorised  

and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority 

Stephen Skelton 
 

Newby End Farm, Newby,  
Penrith, CA10 3EX 
Tel: 01931 714213 

 

Car, Van, 4x4, diagnostics, MOT’s, 
servicing and repairs to 
all makes and models 

mailto:enquiries@blackswanhotel.com
http://www.blackswanhotel.com/


 

 

Richard Dinsdale 

General Builder 
 

All building work  

undertaken 
 

Tel 017683 42059 

or 07968101211 

For a free estimate 

 Mark1 
 

Joinery & Building Services 
 

All joinery work undertaken 
 

Including: kitchens, bathroom suites, 
tiling & general home improvements. 

Cobblestones Barn, Newbiggin on Lune 
 

Phone 015396  23321  
mobile 07949408018 

Philip Richardson 
 

FURNITURE & TIMBER 
 

Cabinet Makers, Timber Merchant & 
Sawmillers. Custom Designed and Built 

Furniture & Kitchens. 
Kiln Dried Oak and Native Hardwoods. 

Fresh Sawn Oak and Softwood Structural 
Beams cut to size. 

Hill Top, Newbiggin-on-Lune 
015396 23422 

www.philiprichardson.co.uk 

Cumbria Stove Centre 
Supply and installation of wood, coal 

and gas stoves 
Flue and chimney lining services 

Inglenook specialists 
Fully qualified and experienced Hetas 

engineers 

01539 821061 (day) 
015396 25227 (evening) 

SHOWROOM:  
34a Main Street, Staveley, Nr Kendal 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

ALL ASPECTS OF 
STONEWORK 
UNDERTAKEN 
BY QUALIFIED 
PROFESSIONAL 

 

Dry stone walling, stone-facing,  
garden work etc.  

No job too large or too small. 
 

Contact Austin  07711 253389 

 
 

 
 

 

North West Event Catering 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

STEVEN (WOODY) HODGSON 
 

TREE SURGERY  ~ MINI DIGGER HIRE 
STUMP GRINDING. 

Garden clearance    Grass Cutting 
 Mulch/woodchip supplied   Hedge Trimming. 

 

NPTC Certificated   Public Insurance 
 

Tel: 015396 24522   Mobile 07756 930285 

Weddings    .     Events     .    Corporate   .   Parties 
Hog Roast  .  Sunday Lunch  .  Fish & Chips  . BBQ 

eventcatering.@hotmail.co.uk  - 01539 887490  

DAVID SMITH & SON 
LTD 

 

Builders, damp proofing,  
condensation problems, 

timber treatment, 
woodworm dry rot and tanking 

 

Contact Hans Smith 
 

015396 24859 or 07773 444765 

 

 

http://www.philiprichardson.co.uk/


 

 

 SHAP   PENRITH   CA10 3QU 
       01931 716628 

reception@shapwellshotel.com  
www.shapwellshotel.com 

Summer Fayre Vouchers 

Bring Voucher to Claim the Summer Fayre Deal of your Choice!   

Pre Booking is Essential 

 

Advertise 
your business 

in  
The Link 

 

Chapman’s Chimney Vac Service 
  

THE VILLAGE SWEEP 
GRAHAM MOORE 
Tel: 015396 20353 

  
Now covers 

Sedbergh, Ravenstonedale, 
Tebay, Orton 

and Newbiggin-on-Lune 

  

LOWIS  BROTHERS 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

  
Harvann, Mount Pleasant, Tebay 

  
Tel: 015396 24463 or 07940 209056 

  
FEDERATION OF  

MASTER BUILDERS 

NHBC 

BAIRD’S COSY CATS 
 

Mid Town Farm 
Crosby Ravensworth 

 

10 minutes from M6 Junction 39 
 

Spacious & modern heated  
accommodation 

Special diets catered for 
Local collections available 

Fully Licensed 
 

Tel:     01931 715246 

 
 

Steve Hopps 
Property Maintenance. 

Painting and Decorating. 
Gardens tided & maintained. 
All types of work considered. 

 

Tel:  07870 785322 
015396 23388  

Steve.hopps2@gmail.com 

Miss Flitty 
Tattoo & 
Piercing 
Parlour  

(Holiday Home for Dogs) 
 

Small Local Friendly Kennels 
 

For more info please contact  
01539 624726 

or 
 07775 096514 / 07525 024514 

PAD FOR 
PAWS 

 

  

Lakes and Dales 
 

CLEANING  
SERVICES 

 

Residential and holiday homes  
 

07495 297312  

www.facebook.com/missflitty/ 

Penrith, CA11 7HZ  
01768 210134 - 07716 551474 

The Link            Voucher          Afternoon Tea @ £9.95 per person  
with FREE Glass of Sparkling Summer Cocktail served throughout the 

Summer 

The Link                 Voucher               Friday Night is Steak Night! 
2 Steaks with Bottle of Wine @ £30.00 

The Link                                 Voucher   
Ploughman’s Lunch with Glass of Cider @ £9.00 per person 

Monday to Saturdays throughout the Summer... 

mailto:Steve.hopps2@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/missflitty/

